
Minutes of Meeting 

      Glenford Village Council

    March 1, 2016
Present:
Mayor Leonard Sheppard  

     


Caleb Garza
Visitors: 

Brian Butler 


Jeff Ours   
    
   

Heidi Carpenter

         

Paul Currence

Tom Coleman              


Linda Nicodemus

Absent


Sharon Phillips


Tom Phillips


 Brandon Fox

 Brian Zets

         



Mayor Sheppard called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged.

Minutes of the last meeting February 2, 2016 and February 23, 2016 were distributed.    Council Member Caleb Garza made the motion to suspend the reading and accept the minutes of the February 2, 2016 Council Meeting as presented.  Seconded by Council Member Heidi Carpenter and all present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Council President Jeff Ours made the motion to suspend the reading and accept the minutes of the February 23, 2016 Committee’s meeting as presented.  Seconded by Council Member Paul Currence and all present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Brian Butler asked if someone could explain the Joe Mason Comment ant the Committee’s meeting: Council President Jeff Ours explained that he wanted to use another contractor that wasn’t on the approved list and Council gave him the necessary information for the contract to submit to ADR & Associates to be approved. 
Water Report: - Brandon Fox was absent so we move to the sewer report. 

Sewer Report: Tom Coleman discussed the EPA inspection but he has not received the findings yet. The filter has been taken out so many times that it is worn out. A new one is being shipped on Thursday; the two transducers have been tested and were fried when the plant was having problems. New ones have been ordered and the float will be adjusted so that won’t happen again. Now he will be adjusting the program to send an alarm will be set off when the problem occurs and alarm will come to me and I will reset it. Tom thanked Heidi for all her help. February sampling shows that we were out of compliance an now it incompliance. He feels that the filter and transducers problems are the main cause for the poor test results. Mayor Sheppard stated that he had repair the decanter pump that the motor had burnt up due to being wired wrong. The Mayor talked to Jeff Carr about the back flow preventer and he said he would get information on it. 
Mayor Sheppard introduced Resolution 001 – 2016 – A Resolution of support for the Village of Glenford Boat Launch. – First Reading. 
Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to suspend the readings of Resolution 001-2016 and Council Member Brian Butler seconded. All present voted in favor and the motion passed.

Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to approve Resolution 001-2016 as submitted and Council Member Caleb Garza seconded. All present voted in favor and the motion passed.

Mayor asked if everyone had a chance to review the financial report that Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus distributed. Council Member Caleb Garza made a motion to approve the Monthly Financial report and Council Member Brian Butler seconded. All present voted in favor. 
Mayor asked if there was a motion to pay bills. Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus stated that there were several bills that we have not received that will need to be paid prior to the next Council meeting. Council Member Heidi Carpenter made a motion to pay bills including the ones that will be due before the next meeting. Council Member Paul Currence seconded the motion and present voted in favor. 

Old Business:

Mayor Sheppard discussed the bids for Hoover Center Siding:

1. Saum - $3,138  
2. C & A Remodeling - $3,853

3. Bob Henry - $2,222

Council wanted to know if he could get additional prices for the north side to be sided. All bidders need to be asked to bid on the additional side. 
Mayor Sheppard asked if the Council wants to advertise for the mowing contract. Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to advertise for mowing bids. Council Member Caleb Garza seconded the motion and all present voted in favor. Council asked the Mayor and Fiscal Officer placed the ads and posters for the bids to be due on March 29, 2016 and bids to be opened at the Council Committee’s meeting on that same night at 7 pm.  The contract and mowing area with options were discussed. Council Member Brian Butler discussed planting flowers in the center area of the old skating rink property. 
Mayor Sheppard stated that Glenn Crippen would be getting someone to come to the village and give us a cost estimate for possible grant application. Council Member Paul Currence brought up Todd w/Spires, Neff and Zimba. Administrator  

Mayor Sheppard stated that he got the lift for the truck today. It was supposed to be here last Thursday. He told her that he would like her to take it to the Street department but it was going to cost extra so he had her put it in the truck. 

Mayor Sheppard discussed the possibility of installing a cage in the street garage to lock up the small equipment up. Council discussed the possible options and problems with the door lock and plate. They thought a hasp with a pad lock.  
Mayor Sheppard reminded everyone about the Sunshine Law Training - New Lexington - March 18, 2016, 1:45 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

New Business:

Council Member Brian Butler asked if the Mayor had seen the Tree in the park that has a split in it. Mayor Sheppard stated that it is a mulberry tree and it is still a good tree. Council Member Caleb Garza discussed a very large ash tree in his yard that has the ash bore and has to be removed. 

Mayor Sheppard and Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus discussed the two bank information that they had gathered. Both The Commodore and People’s had similar proposals and options.  The difference is that Commodore has two locations that make it easier for the Mayor and Fiscal Officer to handle bank issues during regular business hours. Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to approve changing banks to Commodore Bank. Council President Jeff Ours seconded the motion and all present voted in favor.  
Council President discussed the new informational sign that Starr Ours has been discussing with people and they have begun sending donations in. We need approval to accept these funds in the Parks donations ear marked for the sign. Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to set up a fund to collect donations for a community informational sign. Council Member Paul Currence seconded the motion and all present voted in favor. 
Fiscal Officer Linda Nicodemus has to attend accredited training annually and would like to attend the Auditor of State Training at a cost of $200. Council Member Caleb Garza made a motion to approve the Fiscal Officer attending the Conference. Council Member Heidi Carpenter seconded and all present voted in favor. 

Council President Jeff Ours stated that the Movie screen warranty may cover the damaged screen. He also asked if anyone could help with the sound system. Council Member Brian Butler stated that he would help.

Mayor Sheppard stated that Bill Hall’s water was turned on and the water froze and busted on the ground. Mayor Sheppard started that he would like to adjust the bill since he doesn’t have the signed contract back and normally we don’t turn on the water until we get the contract back. Council President Jeff Ours made a motion to adjust the bill for $394.98. Council Member Paul Currence seconded the motion and three voted for and two against the motion passed. 

Mayor Sheppard stated that he wants to have the Solicitor draft a letter to the Commissioners asking for the water line that runs from Thornville to Glenford. Council would like to have more information about the line, connection before the village, and if there are other pump or equipment necessary.  To know exactly what we would be getting or purchasing. When the Fiscal Officer contacted them for the records request they said the details drawings are available for viewing at Northern Perry County Water office. 
Council Member Caleb Garza made a motion to adjourn at 8:57 pm and was seconded by Council President Jeff Ours.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

